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CBFS Disenrollment Form
The Invoicing, Payment and Claiming Guidelines issued in August 2009 have been revised and are attached to this email.  Please pay particular attention to Section IV. Disenrollment, as well as the shaded areas throughout the revised document.  In addition, the CBFS Disenrollment form (attached) is being implemented. 

The CBFS Disenrollment form was developed to support the requirement that states, “A CBFS provider cannot discharge a client without the prior written approval from the applicable Site Director” (CBFS RFR Section 3.13). 
Starting June 14, 2010, CBFS providers shall submit the CBFS Disenrollment form when discharging an individual from their program.  It is not necessary to complete the form for any discharges that occur prior to June 14, 2010.   The June 14, 2010 start date gives providers ample time to distribute the attached documents and to review the changes with employees.
The shaded areas in Section IV. Disenrollment which pertain to the submission of Authorized Absence Forms will also be implemented starting June 14, 2010.  
The shaded areas in Section VII. Service Reporting SDR Procedures contain information from Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) previously issued in February 2010 and May 2010.  Any changes in provider practice which result from information in Section VII. must be implemented immediately to be in compliance with the reporting of ‘R’ Days. 
Providers may submit the CBFS Disenrollment form to the DMH site office via mail (i.e., postal or interoffice), e-mail, or fax. Once reviewed and signed by the Site Director or designee, the CBFS Disenrollment form will be returned to the provider with the agreed upon date of disenrollment or a reason for the denial of the request.
The last day of service is the day of disenrollment.  This enables CBFS providers to invoice DMH for the last day CBFS services are provided.  It is important to report ‘R’ Days for all rehabilitative services provided on the last day of enrollment.  
Some discharge events in Section IV. Disenrollment require DMH to be notified immediately.  In these instances, as the initial step in the discharge process, the CBFS provider must contact the DMH site office by phone, and then submit the CBFS Disenrollment form. 
The CBFS Disenrollment form does NOT replace the MSDP Discharge Summary/Transition form. The CBFS Disenrollment form will be used as one of the initial steps taken when discharging an individual from a CBFS program, whereas the MSDP Discharge Summary/Transition form will be completed after DMH has approved the disenrollment request.
